Village of Liberty Planning Board Minutes
Regular Meeting
February 9, 2012 7:00 p.m. 
 

 

Present: 




Absent: 

Steve Green, Chairman 

John Webber 

Dan Ratner 

Carlton Fritz 

 

Also Present: 

Langdon C. Chapman, Village Attorney 

Pam Winters, Code Enforcement Officer 

Jeff Miller, Bitsy’s One Car Wash, Inc.  

Joan Stoddard, Trustee 

6 Students from LHS Government class

 

Chairman Green opens the meeting at 7:00 p.m. and leads everyone in the pledge of allegiance. 

 

ON A MOTION BY CARLTON FRITZ, SECONDED BY JOHN WEBBER AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 12, 2012 MEETING ARE APPROVED AS SUBMITTED. 

 

# 03-12 BITSY’S ONE CAR WASH INC. 
10 SULLIVAN AVENUE
SITE PLAN APPROVAL APPLICATION
 

Jeff:  Good evening everyone. I think you all know me. I’m Jeff Miller and I own the car wash on Sullivan Avenue. The car wash hasn’t been used in quite a while. It was my intention to demolish the building rather than pay taxes on an unused building. I filed for a demolition permit with Pam, I had the water service disconnected, but never followed through. Instead, I chose to leave the building intact and just utilize the paved area for parking cars. I didn’t realize that I needed your approval to do so, but I’m here now. 

However, now having time to give this some more thought, I’d like to change my application to make the car wash an auto repair shop instead. 

 

Chairman Green:  I went through the paperwork and there are some inconsistencies with your application. The application says auto storage and maybe auto repair and your EAF says car storage. The application should indicate the same request throughout. 

 

Dan:  Is there a second application? 

Pam:  No. He didn’t want to miss the opportunity to come to this meeting so he submitted an application unsure of what he really wants to do. That’s why I told him he really needs to make up his mind by the time he comes to this meeting so he can hand-change his application accordingly. 

 

The board members and Jeff discuss what direction to go with this. 

 

Jeff:  What I’d like to do right now is apply for the auto storage lot and then apply for an auto repair shop later on. 

 

Chairman Green:  Your application says it’s being used right now for employee parking only. 

 

Jeff:  I call it storage; you call it parking. It’s one really the same. 

 

Pam:  I don’t think it makes any difference whether the property is used for employee parking or for auto storage as long as the vehicles are all licensed and registered properly and that no wrecked vehicles or vehicle parts are left on the property. That’s my biggest concern. And you really need to remove the huge pile of tires located next door. 

 

Jeff:  I know. I’ll be calling our hauler again to come and pick them up. This property will not have any unlicensed or wrecked cars on it al all. 

 

Dan:  Bodywork will still be done across the street? 

 

Jeff:  Yes. 

 

Chairman Green:  Are we limiting the number of cars that can be allowed? 

 

Pam:  That’s what the board has always done in the past, at least with repair shops and auto sales lots. 

 

Chairman Green:  How many vehicles spots are you requesting? 

 

Jeff:  How many are you allowing me? 

 

Chairman Green:  The survey that you’ve submitted in outdated. It dates back to 1978. Do you have a newer survey?

 

Jeff:  No, I don’t. And I’m not going to spend thousands to have a new one done just for this application. There’s been no change to the survey all these years and there’s no change to the footprint of the building. This is really a simple request.

 

Pam:  Was there any change to the front of the property when the NYSDOT revamped the road? 

 

Jeff:  Not that I’m aware of. They just added the sidewalk in front. I feel that if I could get permission from you to park up to twenty (20) cars there comfortably, I’d be satisfied. 

 

Dan:  If you look at the square footage of the building and the size of the lot, it looks like you could get sixteen (16) cars in there. 

 

Jeff:  I’ll take that. 

 

Attorney Chapman and Pam discuss the zoning and the application.

 

Attorney Chapman:  The survey as submitted is acceptable. I think you could set this up for a public hearing next month, if you so choose to, but you (Jeff) should delineate the individual parking spaces on your survey. 

 

Dan:  Just make a copy of the survey. Blow it up to a larger size, draw the sixteen (16) parking spaces on it and get it back to us before next month’s meeting. 

 

Jeff:  Do I need to do anything else? 

 

Pam:  No, I’ll do the legal notice and certified mailings for you and send you the bill.

 

ON A MOTION BY JOHN WEBBER, SECONDED BY CARLTON FRITZ AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE BOARD AGREES TO SCHEDULE A PUBLIC HEARING FOR NEXT MONTH
 

# 02-12 MARTCO LLC – LOT IMPROVEMENT APPLICATION
OLD MONTICELLO ROAD & ROUTE 52E
 

Anthony Siciliano is present in this matter on behalf of the property owner. Tony presents revised maps to the board for a lot improvement and explains what his intent is. 

 

No action is taken on this application at this time because the property is not yet annexed into the Village and cannot be considered. He’s directed to come back to the board next month after the joint Village/Town Annexation meeting scheduled for February 22, 2012.

 

# 12-11 IBERIA CAPITAL LLC.
SPECIAL USE PERMIT APPLICATION 
9-13 SOUTH MAIN STREET
 
The Village Board has amended the language in the definition for a live-work unit. However, the board tables final approval in this matter until such time as the owner of the property, Mr. Peter Belgard, can be present. 

 

 

 

 

# 04-12  YESHIVA AHAVAS ISRAEL LLC
SPECIAL USE PERMIT APPLICATION 
66 OLD MONTICELLO ROAD 

 

The property owner is not able to be present in this matter, nor is his agent. His agent, Allen Frishman, has sent a written request in to the board to amend his previously approved application to construct a shul.  The property owner would now like to increase the size of the shul. After some discussion, the board determines that the increase in size is substantial and should be reviewed as a new application. 

 
ON A MOTION BY CARLTON FRITZ, SECONDED BY DAN RATNER AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE BOARD MOVES TO SCHEDULE A PUBLIC HEARING NEXT MONTH PURSUANT TO THE APPLICANT FILING A NEW APPLICATION, NEW SITE PLAN AND PAYING A NEW APPLICATION FEE.

 
ON A MOTION BY CARLTON FRITZ, SECONDED BY JOHN WEBBER AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE BOARD ADJOURNS THE MEETING AT 8:40 P.M.
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Pam Winters, Clerk                                               Approved:  March     , 2012 

